
MINUTES OF THE NORTH BARRINGTON PLAN COMMISSION “CONTINUED” 

PUBLIC HEARING WHICH WAS HELD MONDAY, JULY 27, 2009 AT THE NORTH 

BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL, 111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD, 

IN SAID VILLAGE 

 

1.  Call to Order & Roll Call 

 

At 9:05 P.M. Chairman Nass called the public hearing to order and the Deputy Clerk called the 

roll:  

 

 Present:      Chairman Nass, Vice Chairman Bishop, Janis Menges, Martin Pais 

 Absent:  Denis Taillon, David Wilford 

 Also Present: David McArdle, 4052 East Main Street, St Charles 

   James Doherty, 1424 Cabot Lane, Schaumburg 

   Thomas E. Rosensteel, 555 South Randall Road, St. Charles 

   Bill Lackovic, 4052 East Main Street, St Charles 

   Village Attorney J. W. Braithwaite 

Mark Kolar, Village Trustee 

Kelly Rafferty, Village Building and Zoning Officer 

   Ed Covers, 22159 North Bertha Lane, Barrington 

   Carol Covers, 22159 North Bertha Lane, Barrington 

   Mike Podgorski, 26675 Apple Tree Lane, Barrington 

   Jane Papadimitriou, 132 Old Barrington Road 

   Brian N. Reno, 26748 West Apple Tree Lane, Barrington 

   Jerry Bohn, 26283 West Highway 22, Barrington 

   Megian Johnson, 22032 North Route 59, Barrington 

   Kevin Johnson, 22032 North Route 59, Barrington 

   Patrick Potts, 25886 West Scott Road, Barrington 

   Les Hardison, 26803 West Apple Tree Lane, Barrington 

   Tom Podgorski, 21183 North Hart Road, Barrington 

   Craig Nelson, 26628 West Country Estates, Barrington 

   Catherine McCord, 26070 West Cuba Road, Barrington 

   Kathy Nelander, Village Administrator 

Nicole Keiter, Deputy Village Clerk 

 

2. Legal Notice 

 

Chairman Nass requested that a copy of the published notice of the public hearing be 

incorporated into record. 

 

 

 

 

 



3. Public Input – The Rezoning of Properties Commonly known as:  

    21800 N. Old Barrington Road; 

    26059 W. Scott Road; 

    25943 W. Scott Road; 

    25918 W. Scott Road, Barrington, Illinois to the New Zoning 

District entitled “Premier Equestrian Estate District” Subject to a Special Use in the 

Nature of a Planned Development.  

 

Motion: Martin Pais moved to incorporate all previous statements made in the first public 

hearing; seconded by Vice Chairman Bill Bishop. 

Discussion: There was no discussion. 

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous. 

 

Chairman Nass declared the motion approved and all previous statements to be incorporated.  

 

Chairman Nass asked if there was anyone from the audience who wished to speak. No one from 

the audience wished to speak. There was brief discussion amongst the Plan Commission 

members.  

 

4. Adjournment 

 

Motion:  Vice Chairman Bishop moved the Public Hearing be adjourned; seconded by Janis 

Menges. 

Discussion:  There was no discussion. 

Vote on Motion: 

The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

 

At 9:25 P.M. Chairman Nass declared the Public Hearing adjourned.  

 

These Minutes were approved at the Plan Commission Meeting held October 12, 2009. 

 

ATTEST:       

 

________________________ 

Nicole Keiter, Deputy Village Clerk      


